
MINUTES 
REGULAR MEETING 

05/10/2022 
Present: 
Mayor:  Jason Breton 
Trustees: Matthew Grimes and David Newton 
Clerk:   Danielle Riggs 
  Troy Robbins 
  Sharon Breton 
  Steve Mountain 
  David Miller 
  Matt Mahaney 
   
The meeting was opened with the Salute to the Flag at 7:00 PM. 
 
Motion to approve: Meeting Minutes of the 04/04/2022 Organizational and Regular meeting by Trustee 

Newton, seconded by Trustee Grimes. 
 
 Meeting Minutes of the 04/04/2022 Annual Meeting by Trustee Newton, seconded by 

Trustee Grimes. 
 

Motion to approve: Treasurers Report for Month ending 3/31/2022 by Trustee Grimes, seconded by Trustee 
Newton 
Treasurers Report for Month ending 4/30/2022 by Trustee Grimes, seconded by Trustee 
Newton 

  
Motion that bills on Warrant #2 for month ending 05/31/2022 be paid made by Trustee Newton, seconded by 
Trustee Grimes.   
 

General Fund    $3,222.96 vouchers # 11A - 20A 
Water fund    $14,747.78 vouchers # 5F - 9F 
Sewer Fund    $20,050.02  vouchers # 7G – 12G 
Capital Project (water) $6,765.00 vouchers # 2H 
Capital Project (sewer) $11,235.00 vouchers # 2H2 

 
David Miller – Supervisor – Town of Alexander 
 Meeting May 16, 2022 by NY Green to discuss our needs on updating the Comprehensive Plan.  He was 
seeing if the Village is interested in learning more about this to see if we would like to join along and possibly 
apply for grant money to help with the cost of this process.  The Village board members and Mayor intend on 
going to this meeting. 
 
Sharon Breton – attended to talk about a Tree Lighting Festival that she would like to help organize within the 
Village on December 3, 2022.  Jenny Wall is helping organize as well.  We encouraged her to put something in 
writing that can also be presented to the Town Board.  The question regarding insurance was brought up and 
Danielle is going to look into this. 
Attica’s Christmas festival is scheduled for December 10, 2022 
 
Steve Mountain was present to address a couple issues and update of our Water and Sewer projects. 
 
EPA letter needs to be addressed and taken care of asap.  Danielle is going to email Attorney Wujcik to have him 
get involved with this matter. 
 



Water Project –  
 
Sewer Project –  
 
Wastewater Study –  
 
Matt Mahaney – Building and Code Enforcement 
 -Alexander United Methodist Church – looking to separate the parsonage from the church 
 -Parking on Buffalo Street in front of Liberty’s Liquor 
 -School Zone on Route 98 school entrance 
 -Dominick – Nothing new at this time 
 -Planning/Zoning Board – interested in possibly coming boards with Town of Alexander 
  Speak to Attorney Wujcik regarding this 

-Railroad Avenue – Opera House to be taken down (Town of Alexander) and Saraceni -house/property  
sold at auction 

 
Troy Robbins 
 -would like to remove the blocks on Route 98 in front of Alexander Deli. The Village put them there years 
ago to eliminate cars from driving on the grassy area.  Troy could use them elsewhere.  We need to see what else 
would be a good fix for that area. 
 
 -He needs to purchase back up pumps for the sewer 
 
 
Dave Newton suggested the Troy start a list and keep track of hours and duties a part time/ full time worker would 
be doing if we need to hire additional help. 
 
 
 
Motion for adjournment made by Trustee Newton, seconded by Trustee Grimes. 
Time: 9:11 PM.  Carried. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Danielle Riggs 
Clerk Treasurer 
  


